Arborg Early Middle School
 Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

October 3, 2016
 7 p.m. at AEMYS
Present: Marlene Kroeker-Bodnarus, Brad Harding, Tara Buehlmann, Carissa Rempel, Tiffany Olson, Jenna Pearce, Kendra Jacobson, Cameron Platford, Mrs Skoropet, Penny Helgason
1. Marlene called the meeting to order at 7:02pm
2. Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes –Tara motioned to accept the minutes and Kendra seconded.
3. Old Business

a. Review of Welcome Back BBQ 2016 – The bbq/ribbon cutting ceremony was a success.  The turnout of staff and guests was high and there were 3 local papers that attended and covered the event.  The face painting went well but there is a need for more parent volunteers to help.  The paints will carry over for a year or possibly 2 but there will be a need for new brushes.  Things for next year – name tags for the teachers and the bouncer request letters need to be hand delivered to get a better response.  Mr Harding will put the sponsorship of the bbq on the website, including Interlake Co-op for all the food donation as well as the businesses that made monetary donations to cover the cost of the bouncers.  It looks like a profit of $1506.98.
b. Financial update of upgrades to Middle Years Playground – See report below
	Revenue, applications submitted:
	Revenue / Requested

	AEMS PAC - Fundraising to date: 
	 $6,000.00 

	Donation: Arborg School Age Co-operative
	 $1,000.00 

	Evergreen School Division  (20% eligible cost- $61,420.03)
	 $10,792.41 

	Noventis Credit Union MFP
	 $5,000.00 

	AEMS Student Council
	 $1577.00

	Hometown Manitoba 2016
	 $5,000.00 

	 Town of Arborg
	 $5000.00

	Community Places Program
	$10,000.00

	Confirmed / In place
	 

	
	 $44,369.41

	
	  

	Playground Project Total
	$44,394.41


c. Bulletin board/muffins/hotdog day – A great big thanks to Carissa for the bulletin board to welcome everyone back.  There are no muffins left over from last year and if the school will need any, Norma can contact Tiffany to bake some.  Next hotdog day will be Friday October 28.

d. Update on the Natural habitat from Tara – The fill was put in and levelled, a huge thanks to Home Hardware for their help with the skidsteer.  There are some weeds that need to be cleaned out yet (burning nettle) before the topsoil can be brought in.  Mrs Marteinsson and Mrs Ladoski are on the committee.

e. Outdoor Classroom – it is being used often, which is great to see.  The buddy reading between 5/6 and Kindergarten has been out there.
4. New Business-
a. MAPC membership – our PAC membership has been renewed

b. Election/Approval of 2016/2017 PAC Executive – Chair: Marlene Bodnarus, Vice Chair – Carissa Rempel, Secretary Treasurer – Tiffany Olson, Board members – Tara Buehlmann, Kendra Jacobson, Cameron Platford, Jenna Pearce as well as space for 2 other members.

5.  Other Business

a. School bus safety concerns – It has been brought to our attention that there has been a school bus picking up and dropping off children for Morweena School very close to the front loading zone at the school.  It could be confusing for the little ones.

b. New Sidewalk – Would it be beneficial to approach the town about the possibility of a sidewalk on Crosstown Ave and possibly Mill.  Mill has become very busy with the new daycare and bus traffic and the entrance/exit for staff parking and visitor parking.

c. Funding for students – Are there any funding programs we could be missing out on for extra/special needs EAs?

d. Art and Philanthropy club – the 5/6 are taking art in the regular classroom and the 7/8 can take classes.  The Philanthropy club will be run by Mrs Ladoski and Mrs Rudyk
e. School brochure – It has come to our attention again that we should be creating a brochure to showcase our school to all the new and future residents of Arborg.  Maybe this is something that the school division could help finance.
6. Principal’s Report

a. Facilities
i. Over the summer our parking lot was redone.  We now have one side for staff and another side for student drop off and guest parking.

ii. Playground is installed and I am currently working on the reports for the various grants to receive the money.  We should have enough to cover the project without needing a bridging loan.  May actually leave us with some funds in the account for the Natural Habitat.
b. Breakfast program:  a) Co-op is once again donating the fruit.  B) The school also continues to have a small supply of various food items in case a student has forgotten their lunch or requires a little extra.
c. Halloweèn – PAC raised the concern over toy guns last year.  Will discuss with staff at our staff meeting next week.
d. School fundraiser was successful, but not sure of the exact amount raised.  Thank you to everyone that supported it.  For the last few years, we have tried to have just one major fundraiser per year.

e. Student Fees – This year all K-8 schools collected $40.00 from parents to cover basic school supplies and other curricular related activities for the year.  Has anyone heard any feedback

7. Correspondence 
There was a thank you note from Mrs Kicenko in regards to the hanging basket she received at the retirement ceremony.  Also in the mailbox was a letter about our lottery bingo.
8. Next Meeting – Monday, November 14, 2016, at 7:00 pm in the staff room at AEMS.  We are looking for parents that are willing to donate their time and become members of the Parent Advisory Council.  This gives you as parents the opportunity to have a better understanding of what goes on at the school.  All are welcome to come and discuss any concerns they have or offer their input.

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 pm.
